
TOLLAND BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Tolland High School 
Library Media Center 

Tolland, CT 06084 
 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE IN LOCATION 
REGULAR MEETING               7:30 – 10:00 P.M. 

AGENDA 
January 25, 2012 

 
VISION STATEMENT 

 
To represent education at its best, preparing each student for an ever-changing society, 
and becoming a full community of learning where excellence is achieved through each 

individual’s success. 
 

A. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 

B. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
   January 6, 2012 – Special Meeting – 2:00 p.m. 
   January 6, 2012 – Special Meeting – 3:00 p.m. 

 January 11, 2012 – Regular Meeting 
 January 18, 2012 – Budget Workshop 
 

C. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION    (2 minute limit) 
 The members of the Tolland Board of Education welcome members of the public 

to share their thoughts and ideas at this time.  When appropriate to do so, 
members of the Board and the administration may respond to comments during 
“Points of Information.”  However, in consideration of those in attendance and in 
an effort to proceed in a timely manner, follow-up discussion may need to take 
place outside of the meeting setting. 

 
D. POINTS OF INFORMATION 
 
E. STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT  
  
F. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
  
 F.1. Leave of Absence Report 
 F.2. Status of the 2011/2012 Budget – January 18, 2012 
    
G. COMMITTEE & LIAISON REPORTS 

 Finance and Facilities Committee – January 23, 2012 
 
H. CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 
 



 
 
I. BOARD ACTION 
 I.1 2011/2012 School Calendar Revision 
 I.2. Board Policies 

 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4030 - Non-Discrimination  
 Administrative Regulation 4041 - Use of Social Media   
 Policy 4050 - Employment Checks  
 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4110 - Employee Use of the 

District’s Computer System 
 Administrative Regulation 5130 - Suicide Prevention Intervention 

 I.3. 2012/2013 School District Budget (no enclosure) 
 
J. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  (2 minute limit) 
 Comments must be limited to items on this agenda. 
 
K.       POINTS OF INFORMATION 
 
L. CORRESPONDENCE 

 Town Council Minutes of January 10, 2012 
 School Calendars for February 

   
M. OLD BUSINESS  
 
N. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 
O. ADJOURNMENT  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Tolland Board of Education 
Special Meeting 

 
Minutes – January 6, 2012 
 
Members Present:  Gayle Block,  Steve Clark, Tom Frattaroli, Frank Tantillo  
 
Administrators Present:  Mr. William D. Guzman, Superintendent of Schools, Mrs. 
Margot Martello, Assistant Principal Tolland High School 
 
Dr. Block called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m. in the Board Office located at 51 
Tolland Green, Tolland, CT. 
 
Mr. Clark motioned and Mr. Frattaroli seconded to go into executive session and invite 
the Superintendent and Mrs. Martello, Assistant Principal, Tolland High School for the 
purpose of conducting an expulsion hearing.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
The Board returned to public session at 2:17 p.m. 
 
Motion 
Mr. Clark moved, based on the evidence in the record, that the Board expel Student A, 
from school effective January 11, 2012 and continue through January 10, 2013 under 
the following conditions: 

 
a. During the period of expulsion, the Board will provide Student A with an 

alternative educational program deemed appropriate by the 
Administration. 

 
b. During the period of expulsion, Student A will not be permitted to be on 

school grounds and will not be permitted to attend or participate in any 
school-sponsored activities, with the exception of Student A’s 
participation in the alternative education program as described in the 
preceding paragraph. 

 
c. Prior to first semester of the 2012-13 school year, the Superintendent will 

review Student A’s conduct, as well as Student A’s attendance and effort 
level in the alternative education program, for the purpose of determining, 
in the Superintendent’s sole discretion, whether Student A should be 
readmitted to Tolland High School for the start of the first semester of the 
2012-13 school year. 

 
d. If  the Superintendent determines that Student A should be readmitted to 

the Tolland High School early in accordance with the preceding section, 
and if Student A subsequently commits any offense that would warrant  



 
suspension and/or expulsion under the policies of the Tolland Board of 
Education, the Superintendent may reinstate Student A’s expulsion for 
the remainder of the expulsion period through January 9, 2013 school 
year without the need for any further proceedings before the Tolland 
Board of Education.   

 
The motion was seconded by Dr. Block.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Frattaroli motioned and Mr. Tantillo seconded to adjourn the meeting at 2:18 p.m.  
All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
William D. Guzman 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
WDG:ca 
 



 
Tolland Board of Education 

Special Meeting 
 

Minutes – January 6, 2012 
 
Members Present:  Gayle Block, Steve Clark, Tom Frattaroli, Frank Tantillo  
 
Administrators Present:  Mr. William D. Guzman, Superintendent of Schools, Mrs. 
Margot Martello, Assistant Principal Tolland High School 
 
Dr. Block called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Board Office located at 51 
Tolland Green, Tolland, CT. 
 
Dr. Block motioned and Mr. Clark seconded to go into executive session and invite the 
Superintendent and Mrs. Martello, Assistant Principal, Tolland High School for the 
purpose of conducting an expulsion hearing.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
The Board returned to public session at 3:32 p.m. 
 
Motion 
Mr. Frattaroli moved, based on the evidence in the record, that the Board expel Student 
A, from school effective January 11, 2012 and continue through January 10, 2013 under 
the following conditions: 

 
a. During the period of expulsion, the Board will provide Student A with an 

alternative educational program deemed appropriate by the 
Administration. 

 
b. During the period of expulsion, Student A will not be permitted to be on 

school grounds and will not be permitted to attend or participate in any 
school-sponsored activities, with the exception of Student A’s 
participation in the alternative education program as described in the 
preceding paragraph. 

 
The motion was seconded by Mr. Clark.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Frattaroli motioned and Mr. Tantillo seconded to adjourn the meeting at 3:34 p.m.  
All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
William D. Guzman 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
WDG:ca 
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TOLLAND BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Tolland, CT 

 
MINUTES – January 11, 2012 
 
Members Present: Mr. Andy Powell, Chairperson; Mr. Robert Pagoni, Vice 
Chairperson; Ms. Christine Riley Vincent, Secretary; Dr. Gayle Block; Mr. Steve Clark; 
Mr. Thomas Frattaroli; Mrs. Karen Kramer; and Mrs. Althea Gill.   
 
Administrators Present:  Mr. William Guzman, Superintendent of Schools; Dr. Kathryn 
Eidson, Director of Curriculum and Instruction; and Mrs. Jane Neel, Business Manager. 
  
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Mr. Clark motioned and Dr. Block seconded to approve the minutes of the regular 
meeting of December 14, 2011.  Mrs. Kramer noted that under I.3. the date should read 
February 21, 2012 as the additional instructional day and not February 22, 2012.  All in 
favor to approve with noted change.  Motion carried. 
                       
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None  
 
POINTS OF INFORMATION 
None 
 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT 
Kate-Lynn Walsh reported on the Eastern Regional Music Festival which was held on 
January 6 and 7, 2012.  Members of the Tolland High School Concert Band, Orchestra, 
Jazz Band, Mixed Chorus, and Treble Chorus were represented at the Festival. 
 
Student Exams have been set for January 26 and 27, 2012 and the mid-semester day 
will be Monday, January 30, 2012. 
 
The second quarter concert will be on January 18, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium 
and will feature the Women’s Chorus, Madrigals, Instrumental Music class and Jazz 
Band.  Play rehearsals for “Bye, Bye Birdie” have begun. 
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
F. 1. Health Insurance Presentation 
Mr. Guzman introduced Mr. Steve May, Senior Health Benefit Consultant, with Milliman 
Insurance who discussed the reason for the projected premium increase for the 
2012/2013 fiscal year. 
 
Mr. May explained that projecting health benefits claims was much like predicting 
hurricanes in that its path becomes more predictable as it gets closer to a particular  
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area.  So to, is the projected increase in health insurance premium as time gets closer 
to July 1.   
 
Mr. May also discussed current legislation that would enable the Town and Board of 
Education to join a collaborative in order to receive possible savings by having a larger 
group of people in the insurance pool. A discussion followed about the continued 
savings and benefits of a Health Savings Account that will again be proposed to the 
membership.  Mr. May responded to questions from members of the Board. 
 
F.2. Request for Additional 1.0 Special Education Paraprofessional 
The Superintendent explained the need for one full time paraprofessional required for a 
child scheduled to enter the district through the Birth-3 system in late January 2012.  
This child has very specialized needs and requires a paraprofessional trained in the 
elements of Applied Behavioral Analysis (ABA).  The district provides this ongoing 
training through on site consultation and supervision from Capitol Region Education 
Council (CREC) Board Certified Behavior Analysts (BCBAs).  The one-to-one 
paraprofessional will provide discrete trial instruction, support during group instructional 
time, recess and individual speech sessions, will implement individualized behavior and 
learning programs, record data taken each day, and prepare instruction for the next day 
under the supervision of a Birch Grove certified special education teacher. 
 
The estimated cost associated with hiring a full time paraprofessional from late January 
2012 through the remainder of this school year is $12,397.  Funds for this position will 
come from savings in the transportation program as a result of the reduction in the FY 
2011-12 school calendar. 
 
Motion 
Dr. Block motioned and Ms. Riley Vincent seconded to move item F.2. to item I.1 under 
Board Action.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
F.3. Fire Marshall Report 
The Superintendent reported that Public Act 09-227, An Act Concerning School 
Inspection Reports, requires the local fire marshal to submit written reports of every 
school inspection to the local board of education.  Mr. Guzman presented the November 
30, 2011 inspection report by Fire Marshal Richard Munichiello, and the January 4, 
2011 response to the Fire Marshall’s inspection.  Mr. Powell stated that many of the 
items are recurring and the Superintendent explained that efforts have been made at 
the beginning of each year to explain to staff safety precautions.  Consideration will be 
given to requesting the Fire Marshall to make a presentation at the opening convocation 
at the start of the school year. 
 
F.4. Enrichment Programs 
Mr. Guzman presented the flyers announcing the afterschool enrichment programs 
developed by the elementary and middle school principals and Dr. Kathryn Eidson. 
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The programs will be monitored during the coming months to ascertain interest and 
effectiveness.  The Superintendent will update the Board of Education on the student 
participation levels in February.  
 
F.5. Board Policies 

 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4030 - Non-Discrimination  
 Administrative Regulation 4041 - Use of Social Media   
 Policy 4050 - Employment Checks  
 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4110 - Employee Use of the 

District’s Computer System 
 Administrative Regulation 5130 - Suicide Prevention Intervention 

 
The Superintendent presented Board Policy 4030, Non-Discrimination, Administrative 
Regulation 4041, Use of Social Media, Board Policy 4050, Employment Checks, Board 
Policy and Administrative Regulation 4110, Employee Use of the District’s Computer 
System, and Administrative Regulation 5130 Suicide Prevention Intervention. 
 
Policy and Administrative Regulation 4030, 4110, Policy 4050, Regulation 4040 and 
5130  were reviewed by the Policy Committee on December 14, 2011. 
 
Board Policies 4030, 4110, and 4050 are revised.  The language to be deleted is in 
brackets and new language is in caps and is bolded.   

  
The Administrative Regulations 4030, 4041, 4110 and 5130 are enclosed for 
information and do not require Board approval. 
 
Mrs. Kramer indicated that there appeared to be an error on Administrative Regulation 
4110 in that one of the sentences was not completed.  The Regulation will be reviewed 
and corrected. 
 
The policies will be action items at the regular meeting of the Board on January 25, 
2012. 
 
Mr. Guzman also proposed an additional recommendation to the calendar to change 
March 28, 2012 and May 9, 2012 to half days for students to make up for the reduced 
number of teacher in-service training lost on November 10, 2011 when the full day of in-
service was changed to a half-day of school for students.  Dr. Block voiced her concern 
for further reducing the number of instructional hours for students.  Mr. Guzman 
responded that the additional time is needed for work on incorporating the Common 
Core Standards. 
 
F. 6.  Superintendent of Schools Fiscal Year 2012-2013 Budget 
Mr. Guzman distributed the budget request for the fiscal year 2012-2013 budget.  He 
presented a brief PowerPoint presentation outlining the driving forces resulting in a 
5.98% budget increase and also the positive results that have been achieved in both the 
CMT and CAPT test results.  The increased salaries and benefits accounted for  2.35%  
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and health insurance accounted for an additional 1.40% of the 5.98% increase.  A 
budget workshop will be held on January 18, 2012 in the Tolland High School Library 
Media Center at 7:00 p.m.  Any questions should be sent to the Superintendent prior to 
the meeting in order to adequately prepare answers.   
 
COMMITTEE & LIAISON REPORTS 
 
  Finance and Facilities Committee 
 Mr. Powell stated that there would be a Finance and Facilities Committee 
 meeting on January 23, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. at the Board of Education building. 
 
  Policy Committee 
 Ms. Riley Vincent stated that there would be a Policy Committee meeting on 
 January 25, 2012 at 1:00 p.m. at the Board of Education building.   
 
  Town Council Liaison – January 10, 2012 
 Mr. Clark reported that there will be a joint meeting with the Town Council and 
 the Board of Education with the Lieutenant Governor on January 19, 2012 at 
 7:00 p.m. in the Town Council Chambers.  The  Town Council would like to also 
 discuss budget philosophy with the members of the Board of Education. 
 
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 
Mr. Powell announced that Mrs. Kramer would be the new representative from the 
Board to EASTCONN.  Mr. Powell also explained the need to be active in the budget 
process and to voice concerns to the Town Council.  The Board has done its due 
diligence to provide a quality education to the children in Tolland. 
 
BOARD ACTION 
 
I.1. Request for Additional 1.0 Special Education Paraprofessional   
Dr. Block motioned and Ms. Riley Vincent seconded to approve the additional 1.0 
Special Education Paraprofessional at Birch Grove Primary School.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Lou DeLoretto of 169 Wildwood Road stated that he was in favor of reinstating the 
teachers from the grant and reducing the athletic fees for students.  He also stated that 
the Board should hold the line on making any additional cuts to the instructional side of 
the budget. 
 
Sam Adlerstein of 164 Pine Hill requested that the consequences of each reduction in 
the budget be stated so that the taxpayers would know what was being cut. 
 
Ken Kittredge of 37 Farmbrook Drive was concerned about the expense on families of 
the pay to play fee.  He had heard that Tolland Middle School was unable to support a 
girls basketball team.  He indicated the need to pass the referendum on the first 
attempt. 
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Kate-Lynn Walsh of 64 Stone Pond asked that the Board support the school music 
program which has been reduced over the last budget. 
 
POINTS OF INFORMATION 
Dr. Block stated that if every parent voted for the budget, there would not be a need for 
additional referendums. 
 
Mr. Pagoni stated the suggestions on the budget should be sent to the Superintendent.   
He also explained that the consequences at different levels had been tried in the past 
and the feeling was that it was being used as a threat to taxpayers. 
 
Mr. Powell feels strongly about the need to reinstate the teachers and also change the 
pay to play fees for athletics. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 Council Workshop Minutes of December 6, 2011, Town Council Minutes of 
 December 13, 2011 
 Tolland Named Sun Team of the Week Media Advisory 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
The Superintendent reported that the survey for the Strategic Plan had closed on 
January 10, 2012 and that over 400 responses had been received.  A second 
community session will be scheduled.  A steering committee is in the process of being 
organized and that Diane Clokey would be part of that process. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 

1. Board Policies 
2. Calendar Recommendations 
3. Leave of Absence Report 
4. Budget Workshop 

 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Mr. Pagoni motioned and Dr. Block seconded to enter into executive session for the 
purpose of discussing personnel matters.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
The Board returned to public session at 9:58. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Dr. Block motioned and Mr. Clark seconded to adjourn at 9:59 p.m.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Cheryl J. Abbott  
Board Clerk 
 



TOLLAND BOARD OF EDUCATION                                                                PENDING APPROVAL 
Page 1 
1/18/12 

 

TOLLAND BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Tolland, CT 

 
MINUTES – Budget Workshop - January 18, 2012 
 
Members Present:  Mr. Robert Pagoni, Vice Chairperson; Mr. Steve Clark; Mrs. Karen Kramer, 
Mr. Thomas Frattaroli, Mr. Frank Tantillo; and Mrs. Althea Gill. 
 
Administrators Present:   Mr. William Guzman, Superintendent of Schools; Dr. Kathryn 
Eidson, Director of Curriculum and Instruction; Ms. Dominique Fox, Principal, Tolland High 
School; Dr. Walter Willett, Principal, Tolland Middle School; Mr. James Dineen, Principal, 
Tolland Intermediate  School; Mr. Thomas Swanson, Principal, Birch Grove Primary School; Mr. 
Michael Moynihan, Assistant Principal, Birch Grove Primary School; Mrs. Kathleen Raymond, 
Director of Pupil Services; Mr. Adam Sher, District Technology Director; and Mrs. Jane Neel, 
Business Manager.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:23 p.m. 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None 
 
BUDGET WORKSHOP 
 
Mr. Guzman distributed the response to a budget questions submitted by Mr. Clark.  The 
questions and answers are attached to these minutes.  Mrs. Neel reviewed the information and 
additional clarification was added by the appropriate administrative personnel and the 
Superintendent. 
 
The Superintendent explained the possible insurance savings by joining a collaborative with 
EASTCONN and other surrounding boards of education and municipalities.  The larger pool of 
participants could result in savings.  There is still work to be done on bylaws which need to be 
drafted and adopted.  
 
Mr. Clark asked Dr. Willett what would be the results if the two World Language teachers 
previously funded through the Education Jobs Fund were eliminated.  Dr. Willett felt that it would 
be catastrophic.  The schedule would revert to a six period schedule, teaming would be lost and 
with no World Language offered the Middle School would take a profound step backwards. 
 
Mr. Clark referred to the NESDEC enrollment projections which could indicate another section of 
Kindergarten would be needed.  Mr. Guzman explained that Mr. Swanson monitors those 
numbers as the enrollments take place over the spring and summer.  Mr. Swanson explained 
that larger class sizes in the Kindergarten program was less effective because of the wide 
variety of skills with which the young students start their education.  It is also contractual that 
Kindergarten classes not exceed 20 students per class section.  Dr. Eidson also explained that 
with larger class sizes it would impede the preparation of these students for the expectations 
that the curriculum involves. 
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Mrs. Kramer asked for clarification on the increase in FTE positions in the personnel 
spreadsheet.  Mr. Guzman explained that the increase represented the 5 teachers funded under 
the Education Jobs Fund, a paraprofesstional that is usually funded by a grant, but have yet to 
receive notification that the grant would continue, bus monitors for special needs children and 
an increase of .5 in the Assistive Technology position. 
 
Kathleen Raymond explained the positive results that the Assistive Technology position had on 
the District.  The position was cost effective in that the position allowed for in-house training for 
students with special needs and the staff that works with the students.  Mrs. Raymond also 
explained that grant money was slowly disappearing and shifts to the District budget had 
become necessary. 
 
Mr. Pagoni asked what was allocated in the current budget for sports.  Mrs. Neel calculated that 
the amount in the current budget as approved by the taxpayers is $182,164 for the fiscal year 
2011/12. 
 
Each of the principals had an opportunity to reflect upon the impact of the budget reductions 
over this last year. 
 
Mr. Swanson, Principal of Birch Grove Primary School, reported that class sizes were larger, 
there was less support for teachers with the reduction of paraprofessionals, curriculum materials 
were not ordered and that the building was not as clean with the reduction of a custodian.  It 
was because of a talented group of staff members that the situation at Birch Grove was status 
quo with the proposed operating budget. 
 
Mr. Dineen, Principal of Tolland Intermediate School, reported much the same for his building.  
He did report that with the new common core standards with big changes in the curriculum 
would make it much more difficult to differentiate instruction for the students. 
 
Mr. Willett, Principal of Tolland Middle School, reported that at Tolland Middle School many 
programs would be lost and student’s education would be impacted.  He is proud of what they 
have accomplished with what they have been allocated. 
 
Ms. Dominique Fox, Principal at Tolland High School, reflected that with the previously budget 
reductions the gap continues to widen.  The high school is behind in technology and many of the 
textbooks are old.  Much of the equipment is in need of repair.  She also indicated that with the 
upcoming NEASC evaluation it would show that the status quo has not been maintained. 
 
Mrs. Kramer reported on the State of Arizona’s public act 43-1089.01 passed in 2002 provides a 
tax credit for donations made to K-12 public or charter schools provided the money was used for 
extracurricular activities and character education.  Mrs. Kramer will address the possibility of this 
type of legislation at the Joint Meeting with the Lieutenant Governor on January 19, 2012. 
 
Mr. Pagoni asked how the principals would respond to the elimination of the Assistant 
Principals.  The administrators all responded with the negative effects of that reduction.  It is the 
responsibility of the administrators to be an instructional leader and that requires being in the  
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classrooms.  The numerous staff evaluations, PPT’s, testing coordination, and PLC support 
would be very difficult, if not impossible, to complete. 
 
Mr. Pagoni also asked about eliminating the coordinator positions.  Dr. Eidson explained that the 
necessary changes to the curriculum required by the changes in the common core standards 
would be very difficult.  Dr. Eidson also responded to the suggestions to eliminate the social 
worker position.  She indicated that because of the nature of the situations that the social worker 
deals with and the matter of confidentiality, it would not be appropriate to list these situations.  
The social worker has become very important to the ongoing activities at the High School. 
 
Mr. Pagoni also suggested that taxpayers had suggested eliminating the TALC program.  Ms. 
Fox stated that the program was cost effective in that many of these students would have to be 
outplaced to finish their education.  It would also result in a decrease in the graduation rates. 
 
Mr. Frattaroli asked about the additional cost savings associated with buying the technology for 
students such as savings on textbook purchases.  Mr. Sher stated that we were still in the 
process of accumulating the software and were not in a position to propose a future cost 
savings. 
 
The Superintendent reported that the proposed budget reflects the responsibility of the District 
to provide an education that would allow the students to excel and achieve at the highest level.   
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Rick Field of 139 Torry Road stated that as a member of the Town Council and also a previous 
Board of Education member that he would hope that the Town Council would send along the 
request to the taxpayers so that they could make the decision at referendum.  He also stated 
that he hoped that there was a Plan B if the referendum did not pass. 
 
Mr. Tantillo asked Mr. Field how it would be best to communicate this information to the citizens.  
Mr. Field responded that this has always been the #1 question.  He felt that the PTO’s and other 
groups needed to encourage the parents of school age children to vote for the referendum. 
 
Mr. Pagoni suggested that the approval of the Operating Budget be listed as an action item for 
the January 25, 2012 meeting of the Board of Education. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Clark motioned and Mrs. Kramer seconded to adjourn at 9:07 p.m.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Cheryl J. Abbott   
Board Clerk         



 

 

 
 

TOLLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
OPERATING BUDGET REQUEST 

FY 2012-2013 
Budget Questions 
January 18, 2012 

 
1. The $815,052 (2.35%) for personnel includes the total salaries and benefits for the 5 individuals currently 

being funded by the federal jobs grant.  Can you show these five positions with their respective salaries 
and benefits individually so that we can see what part of the total they compose?  This will also let me 
know how much of the total personnel request these 5 individuals make up. 

 
 The cost of the former Education Jobs Fund positions is broken down as follows:  (See attachment A) 
 
  Salary and benefits increase:    $   815,052 
  Health insurance increase:          469,711 
   Sub-total      $1,284,763  3.71% 
  Former Education Jobs Fund positions          (334,627)    .97% 
  Increase less former Ed Jobs Fund Positions      $   950,135              2.74%                                                                  
 
 2.  What would the increase be for health insurance with a projected 10% increase (Steve May hinted at this) 

and if we were to get down to 8% like this year? 
 
 The projected premium percentage of 13.46% produces a dollar increase in the amount of $469,711 over the 

current budget.   
 
 A premium increase calculated at 10% would produce a dollar increase in the amount of $306,688, a reduction of 

$163,023 from the above referenced increase. 
 
 A premium increase calculated at 8% would produce a dollar increase in the amount of $212,454, a reduction of 

$257,257 from the above referenced increase. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
3.  What would your request be if the 5 grant positions were not included. 
 
 The budget request with the former Education Jobs Funds positions removed would be $36,401,560, an increase  

of $1,739,203 or 5.02% over the current year. 
             Amount                  Increase            % 
 
  Current Fiscal Year 2012/13 request  $36,736,187  +2,073,830        5.98% 
  (Former Education Jobs Fund)         (334,627)               (334,627) 
         $36,401,560  $1,739,203        5.02% 
 
 4.  What would your request be if the sports funding remained the same as this year? 
 
 The budget request would be $36,599,340, an increase of $1,936,983 or 5.59%. 
 
 This scenario is based on the following: 
 

 $275 fee for varsity athletics reinstated 
 No JV athletics 
 No Middle School athletics 

 
 This would result in a budget reduction in the amount of $136,847 as outlined below: 
 
  

 FY 2012-13 Currently 
Budgeted @ $125 
Participation fee 

Budget Reinstated 
to Current Year 
Rates 

Reduction Amount 

TMS Program $16,125 0 $16,125 
TMS Personnel                      872 0                   872 
    
THS Program JV $27,627 0 $27,627 
THS Personnel JV  29, 973 0   29,973 
THS Program Varsity             $109,925 $109,925 0 
THS Personnel Varsity                 74,736               12,486  62,250 
             $259,258           $122,411          $136,847 

 



Tolland Public Schools Attachment A
Business Services
Former Ed Jobs Fund Personnel
FY 2012-13

Position School FTE Salary Benefits Total
World Language Tolland Middle 1.0 77,488$       11,092$        88,580$           
World Language Tolland Middle 0.5 30,491$       442$             30,933$           
World Language Tolland Middle 0.5 38,744$       562$             39,306$           

English Tolland High 1.0 44,906$       20,493$        65,399$           
Math Tolland High 1.0 51,828$       2,031$          53,859$           
Social Worker Tolland High 1.0 46,206$      10,344$       56,550$           

5.0 289,663$     44,964$        334,627$         
*Employees did not elect H S A

JAR Ed Jobs Fund Positions to BOE[1].xls Ed Jobs to BOE 



 
F.1. 

TO:  Members of Board of Education 
 
FROM: William D. Guzman 
   
DATE: January 25, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Leave of Absence Report 
 
 
 As per Board of Education resolution adopted on July 11, 2007, below is a status 
report on requests for unpaid Leaves of Absences since the beginning of the school 
year. 
 

POSITION DATES OF 
REQUEST 

RATIONALE GRANTED/
REJECTED 

Paraprofessional September 9 – 22, 
2011 

Honeymoon 
 

Granted 

Paraprofessional October 4 - 19, 
2011 

Trip with Husband  Granted 

Paraprofessional December 16, 2011 Family Illness Granted 
Paraprofessional  January 5, 2012 Trip with Husband Granted 

 
 
 Please note that none of these leaves resulted in a cost to the District.  There 
was a cumulative savings to the District of $822.68. 
  
WDG:ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



F.2. 
 

TO:  Members of Board of Education 
 
FROM: William D. Guzman 
  Jane A. Neel  
   
DATE: January 25, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Status of the Budget – January 18, 2012 
 
  
 In accordance with Board of Education policy 3010, attached please find the 
status report of the budget for fiscal year 2011-12 as of January 18, 2012.                              
 
 The budget for fiscal year 2011-12 is $34,662,357.   
 
 As of January 18, 2012, projected expenditures and encumbrances total 
$34,080,915 leaving an unexpended balance at this time in the amount of $581,442. 
 
 The most significant factor that continues to impact the budget are the 
unanticipated expenses in the Maintenance program (662).  The amount of the 
unanticipated expenses is currently calculated at $93,000, an increase of $49,600 since 
the October, 2011 budget projection report.  One significant expense is the replacement 
and upgrade to the Birch Grove energy management heating and ventilating controller 
which failed this month.  After subsequent attempts to repair, it was determined to 
replace the unit. 
 
 The utility projection is still ongoing and the energy manager has not submitted 
any adjustments at this time.  The February report should have adjustments for this 
program. 
 
 There are no budget transfers request at this time. 
  
WDG/JAN:ca 
 
 







 
I.1. 

 
 
TO:  Members of the Board of Education 
 
FROM: William D. Guzman 
 
DATE: January 25, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: 2011/2012 School Calendar Revision 
 
 In the original school calendar for the current school year, Thursday, November 
10, 2011 was scheduled as a full day on in-service training for teachers with no school 
for students. 
 
 As a result of the excessive number of school cancellations in the beginning 
months of the school year, the November 10th full day of in-service training for teachers 
was changed to a half day of training and a half-day of school for students. 
 
 In order to make up for the reduced number of hours of in-service training 
(approximately 4 hours), the Administration recommends that Wednesday, March 28, 
2012 and Wednesday, May 9, 2012, be changed to half days for students. 
 
 Please see the attached proposed revised calendar for the current 2011/2012 
school year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





I.2. 
 
TO:  Members of the Board of Education 
 
FROM: William D. Guzman 
 
DATE: January 25, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Board Policies 

 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4030 - Non-Discrimination  
 Administrative Regulation 4041 - Use of Social Media   
 Policy 4050 - Employment Checks  
 Policy and Administrative Regulation 4110 - Employee Use of the 

District’s Computer System 
 Administrative Regulation 5130 - Suicide Prevention Intervention 

 
 The above Policies and Administrative Regulations were presented for a first 
reading at the January 11, 2012 meeting of the Board of Education. 

 
Policy and Administrative Regulation 4030, 4110, Policy 4050, Regulation 4040 

and 5130  were reviewed by the Policy Committee on December 14, 2011. 
 
Board Policies 4030, 4110, and 4050 are revised.  The language to be deleted is 

in brackets and new language is in caps and is bolded.   
  

 The Administrative Regulations 4030, 4041, 4110 and 5130 are enclosed for 
your information and do not require Board approval. 
 
 The Administration recommends approval of the Board Policies. 
 
WDG:ca 
























